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METROPOLITAN KING COUNTY COUNCIL
COMMITTEE OF THE WHOLE
STAFF REPORT

AGENDA ITEM:  _____
DATE:  November 8, 2004 PROPOSED NO:  2004-0503
PREPARED BY: Chuck Williams 
SUBJECT:  Recommendation requesting the Council to approve a contract agreement for federal government relations services by The Ferguson Group on behalf of King County during the calendar year 2005.  This contract is for representation before the United States Congress and the federal administration covering a broad range of complex issues.
SUMMARY: The Ferguson Group has represented King County Council before the U.S. Congress for the past nine (9) years.  They have previously competed successfully three (3) times in the RFP process to represent King County, winning three (3) three (3) year contracts.  The current contract expires on December 23, 2004.

King County mailed fifteen (15) requests for proposals to previous submitters and placed a request for proposal on the King County Web Site.  The King County Purchasing Department received two proposals to represent King County (The Ferguson Group and Payne, Shea, & Associates).

A committee of staff members representing both the Council and the Executive reviewed these two proposals and found that The Ferguson Group’s proposal best responded to the requirements of the RFP and best meets the staffing to represent King County before the United States Congress and the federal administration.  The recommendation of the review committee was unanimous and recommended with out the need for a personal interview.  The Ferguson Group is well known to the King County Council and the Executive.
Because of the high quality of work performed by The Ferguson Group during the past six years and the current 3 year contract period, the Director of Government Relations recommends to the King County Council that a new contract be awarded to the Ferguson Group for the calendar year 2005 for two additional years of extended by the King County Council.
Attached is a letter from The Ferguson Group Principal, Shirley A. Speidell, requesting King County award a contract.  His letter documents the accomplishments made by The Ferguson Group for King County.  (This letter is attached to a proposal that can give more details to any member that wishes to see more details for The Ferguson Group’s response.   Also attached is a status report detailing the 2004 Federal Legislative Agenda.
The 2006 Federal Legislative Agenda is currently being prepared.  Since Congress has delayed final action on many items on our agenda, the Federal Agenda will be brought to the Legislative Steering Committee at a time in the future.
There is a striking amendment attached.  This striking amendment identifies the process used in recommending this selection.
ACTION NEEDED:  The Committee of the Whole needs to amend the original motion and recommend amended Motion 2004-0503 to the King County Council for approval and signature by the Chair of the King County Council.
ATTENDING:

Chuck Williams


Maura Brueger
ATTACHMENTS:
1. Motion 2004-0503

2. Striking Amendment to Proposed Motion 2004-0503, Version 1
3. Title Amendment to Proposed Motion 2004-0503, Version 1

4. Letter from The Ferguson Group

5. Federal Activity Report for King County, WA, September-October 2004
6. 2005 Federal Lobby RFP Review October 18, 2004
